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However, we therefore object to the proposed transfer of the eastern part of Strathbogie 
Shire Council to the Division of Indi, which unnecessarily splits the Shire into two. It is 
however inevitable that Mitchell Shire Council needs to be split between this Division and 
the Division of McEwen. To compensate for Strathbogie Shire Council remaining in this 
Division, we propose that the southern boundary of the Division be drawn to the south of 
Seymour, but to the north of Broadford, which would remain in McEwen.  

In respect of the name of the Division, we do not see the necessity of renaming the 
Division and propose that the Division remains known as Murray. 

Whilst recognising that the guidelines for renaming divisions suggest generally avoiding 
locality or place names, we submit that when existing divisions are substantially unchanged 
through a redistribution process, they should retain their existing names and we do not 
consider the substantial cost of renaming the Division to be in the public interest. 

We believe it is important to take into consideration the significance of the Murray River to 
the region and its people. The Murray is Australia’s longest river and the economy of the 
current Division of Murray, as part of Australia’s food bowl, relies heavily on irrigated water 
from the river system. Given the region’s reliance on the river and the affinity of the 
community to the existing name, we contend that the Division as currently named is 
appropriate. 

Proposed Division of Cox (existing Division of Corangamite) 

There has significant community concern regarding the proposed changes to the 
boundaries of the Division currently known as Corangamite. 

We propose leaving the existing boundary between Corio and Corangamite in Geelong as 
the Barwon River, and leaving the Bellarine Peninsula as part of Corio. We also propose 
retaining the entirety of Colac Otway Shire in Corangamite.  

These changes can be offset, with minimal consequential changes, by transferring Golden 
Plains Shire to the Divisions of either Wannon or Ballarat. 

As a Federation Division, The Nationals support retaining the existing name of the Division. 
Corangamite is one of the few remaining divisions that was used in the first federal election 
and is Aboriginal in origin. Furthermore, the proposed new name has generated 
unfortunate commentary in the media that has distracted from the Committee’s broader 
efforts. 

 

As a party with MPs and candidates exclusively focused on regional Victoria, we remain at 
the Committee’s disposal to provide further information to assist in your deliberations. I 
would be pleased to present to the Committee and speak to The Nationals objections and 
any other issues. 

Your sincerely  

 

 

Matthew Harris 
State Director 
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